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Minutes of Board of Directors Virtual Meeting

February 12, 2022, Zoom meeting 10:00 AM
Attended:

Judy Hills, President

Joanne Straight, Secretary

Tim Como, Treasurer

Becky Smith, Director & Membership Chair



Meg Forward, Director



Kathy Lambe, Director & Newsletter Editor

Lynda Reynolds, Ex Officio, State Library Liaison 
Unable to attend:

Ann Holland, Director & Webmaster
Donna Morgan, Director & Awards and Grants Chair

Joyce Speas, Director
1. Call to Order at 10:05 by President Judy Hills

2. Established a Quorum (5)


3. Motion to approve the minutes of December 4,  2021 meeting by Kathy and seconded by Meg.  Motion carried.

4. Treasurer’s Report—Tim Como.  
January bank statement and financials emailed to Board.  The checking account balance is $10,416.49


5. Status of Board—Judy

a. The following positions are vacant:

i. Vice President

ii. Director 
b. Please forward any recommendations for open Board position to Judy.  
6. Reports:  Will discuss in business section—just give highlights or new info
a. Membership— Year to date there are 5 new members. 
b. Newsletter—Kathy —Judy complimented Kathy on the newsletter. She likes seeing the fundraising ideas. Judy also suggested including management topics and any FOL unique programs or events.
c. Awards & Grants—Donna was not present for an update. 
d. Grantee - mentor reports 

Joyce went to Smithfield to try and help that Friends group with some issues.
e. Website—Ann Holland—Ann does not have good internet access and has been unwell.  Judy is maintaining the website. She is hoping that Ann will soon be feeling better and can take over.
f. Spring Virtual Workshops—Judy only received 9 survey responses mostly from Board members, with suggested topics. Judy will rework the program she presented for ALA into two workshops: one on MOUs, and the second on relationships between the Friends and the Library.

7. Old Business:

a. Charitable Solicitation License -  Tim completed the necessary paperwork.
b. Annual Report 2021 - Judy announced the annual report is posted on the website.
c. Calendar of events for 2022—Judy updated the calendar, which is a work in progress. It will be updated as appropriate and posted on the FONCPL website.
d. Judy received just two requests for the NC Center for Nonprofits 2021 checklist (other than the board).  Sections from the checklist could be pulled out and included in the newsletter as “stand alone” articles.
8. New Business

a. Proposed Budget 2022 - Tim presented the 2022 proposed budget. Joanne 
moved to accept the budget as presented. Kathy seconded and the motion carried.
b. Proposed change to Seed Grant application - Judy spoke with Donna about a suggested change, requiring applicants to apply for 501c3 status and incorporate with the state if they have not yet done so.
c. Proposed survey of members re FONCPL organizational issues - The recent member survey on potential workshop topics had a very poor response. Judy suggested it may be a waste of time to try another survey. The Board agreed and the idea was tabled.
d. Membership Drive 2022  - Becky said that Kathy is doing a great job with putting reminders to renew membership in the newsletter.  
i. Becky has labels ready to send out a letter and renewal form to past members who have not renewed. 
ii. For nonmembers—Becky will write a letter for Friends groups who have never been members inviting them to join.  She will send a draft of this letter to the Board for review.
iii. We can look at the response to these letters in April.  Those who have not responded could be contacted individually.   

e. Spring You Tube Workshop Topics - Judy will prepare presentations on: Selling to Buy Back Book Companies and MOUs and Relationships.   She welcomes more presenters and topics.  

f. Open Mike Night - Judy will set up to try a “Chat with the President” via Zoom and invite members to participate with questions or comments.

g. Lynda suggested the Board consider offering scholarships to paraprofessional library staff who take library related courses.  The Friends of the Libraries in Oklahoma do this.  To Lynda’s knowledge, neither NCPLDA nor NCLA offer this type of scholarship program.

9. Comments. Suggestions, Concerns

10. Adjourn


Scheduled 2022 Board meetings—Saturdays at 10 AM:

2/12
Virtual Board meeting
5/14
Virtual Board meeting

8/13
Virtual Board meeting

11/12
Virtual Annual meeting

Additional virtual meetings may be called to make funding decision on the Seed Grant applications.  These applications may be submitted at any time during the year.

Follow up:

1. Donna to revise Seed Grant application to require application for 501c3 status and incorporation with the Secretary of State’s office
2. Becky  to send reminder letters to members who have not renewed their membership. Done
3. Becky to draft a letter to FOL groups who have never been members and send draft to Board members for review.
4. Judy to schedule an open mike night and invite FOL to participate. Done
5. Joyce to follow up with the Seed Grant recipient and assess progress

6. Tim and Becky to continue work on processing renewals and new members.
7. Board members to help identify spring virtual workshop topics and presenters.
8. Tim tasked with getting the change of registered agent form completed for the state ($5 filing fee).  Please send a copy to Joanne and Judy and keep a copy on file.
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